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upcoming events

*	 Denotes 100%er Award Eligibility Event� *

September 2010

*	 10/1 – MEMBERSHIP MEETING� *7:30-9:00 p.m. – Coors Hospitality Room
Coors Distribution Center

I-35W @ John McMillan Parkway

2011 MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS

2011 OFFICER NOMINATIONS

10/20 – BOARD MEETING
7:00 p.m. – Coors Board Room

*       10/16 9th ANNUAL CORVETTE SHOW�* 
8/25 TMS Event Meeting

7:30-9:00 p.m. – Coors Hospitality Room
Coors Distribution Center

I-35W @ John McMillan Parkway

*	 11/5 – MEMBERSHIP MEETING� *7:30-9:00 p.m. – Coors Hospitality Room

2011 MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS
DEADLINE

2011 OFFICER NOMINATIONS

*	 11/6 – PROGRESSIVE DINNER� *

COWTOWN VETTES IS SEEKING 
A NEWSLETTER EDITOR VOLUNTEER TO 

FINISH OUT THE 2010 YEAR (non-Board Position)
UNTIL A NEW NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

(Board Position)
CAN BE ELECTED FOR 2011

...contact Don Wells    

01 - GAIL & JERRY MOORE
01 - JAMES & KIM WEST

02 - JANE BUEHLER
06 - CARLANNE HICKMAN
07 - KATHY CARPEAUX
08 - GARY POTTER
08 - POLLY GUEDRY
10 - DON LITTLEFIELD
11 - CHERI PIERCE
18 - JOHN ARMES
19 - KAREN WATSON
20 - CATHY ANTHONY
23 - GAIL MOORE
23 - JERRY MOORE
26 - RYAN GARABEDIAN
26 - STEVE LEWIS
30 - DONALD HICKMAN

* Durard Pyle 
   1962 Corvette
* Bobby & Kathy Roosz 
   1977 C3 (in progress)

WELCOME!

Nancy Wells
Membership / Welcome Chairperson 
ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com

1st Time:

2nd Time:
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CTV Officers 2010

David Gill  
Board Member (Term 12/10)

dogill80@sbcglobal.net

u

Karyn Fowler  
Board Member (Term 12/11)

kfowler@theblumfirm.com 

u

Scott Wheeler  
Board Member (Term 12/11)

scott.wheeler@charter.net

u

TBD  
Board Member (Term 12/10)

• None

u

John Armes  
Jr. Board Member (Term 12/10)

john.armes@healthpoint.com

Don Wells: President
dfw73vette@att.net

u

Candy Beck: Vice President
candy.beck@sbcglobal.net 

u

Donna Rosett: Secretary
donna.rosett@alconlabs.com 

u

 Donn Beck: Treasurer
donnbeck@sbcglobal.net 

u

 Glenda McMahan: NCCC Governor
glenda-gm@att.net

u

 Doug McMahan: Webmaster
macsvettes@att.net 

www.cowtownvettes.org
u

VACANT : Newsletter Editor
CTV-Newsletter@yahoogroups.com

CTV Board Members

CTV Committees 2010
Audit 

Cathy Castorani: Chairperson 
 ccastorani@gmail.com

Don Fowler: Co-Chairperson
u

Car Show 
Phil Higbee: Chairperson 

philco2000@charter.net
John Armes: Co-Chairperson

u

Charities 
Jane Buehler: Chairperson 

 bbuehler@charter.net
Cory Armes: Co-Chairperson

u

Competition 
David Gill: Chairperson 
dogill80@sbcglobal.net 

John Dick: Co-Chairperson
u

CTV Cruiser
Doug McMahan: Chairperson 

macsvettes@att.net
u

Equipment 
Henry (Cap) Wilburg: Chairperson 

 capwill101@yahoo.com
Hector Sandoval: Co-Chairperson

u

Historian 
Jan Fitzgerald: Chairperson 

 keithacs@aol.com
u

Logo Merchandise 
Karen Watson: Chairperson

rickandkaren@mindspring.com
u

Membership / Welcome
Nancy Wells: Chairperson 

ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com 
Barbara Higbee: Co-Chairperson

u

Mid America  
James West: Chairperson 
jnk69vette@sbcglobal.net

CTV Committees 2010
NCCC Events 

Doug McMahan: Chairperson 
macsvettes@att.net 

David Gill: Co-Chairperson

u

NCM Ambassador 
Kim West: Chairperson 
kdcwest@sbcglobal.net

u

Newsletter 
Vacant: Chairperson 

CTV-Newsletter@yahoogroups.com
TBD: 

Co-Chairperson
u 

Newsletter 
Distribution 

Glenda McMahan: 
Chairperson 

glenda-gm@att.net 
Doug McMahan: 
Co-Chairperson

u

Open Road Racing 
Sam Castorani: Chairperson 

castorani@aol.com

u 

Parliamentarian 
Barb Greenfeder: Chairperson 

barbsc6@sbcglobal.net

u 

Socials 
Candy Beck: Chairperson 
candy.beck@sbcglobal.net 

Barbara Higbee: Co-Chairperson

u 

Sponsorship 
Elected Officers: Chairperson

u 

Texas Motor Speedway 
Rick Garabedian: Chairperson 

rgarab1@yahoo.com

u 

Timing
 Candy Beck: Chairperson
candy.beck@sbcglobal.net 



    

       I want to congratulate Doug McMahan & David Gill (CTV‘s NCCC Event Chair & Co-Chair) 
and their committee for a successful Annual Super Speedway Weekend at Texas Motor Speedway.  
It was hot, but everyone had a great time and lots of fun.

        This year’s excitement is not over yet, Phil Higbee and John Armes (CTV’s Car Show Chair & 
Co-Chair) and their committee will be hosting the 9th Annual All Corvette Show this month. Phil 
and John are expecting a large turnout and will need all of your help. 

         As of September 16th, our Club has an open position for Low Down Editor.  Per Cowtown Vettes by-laws 7.0; 
it is the Presidents job to appoint a member to perform the duties of that office for the remainder of 2010.  If you 
have an interest in holding this position, please call or e-mail me. The Club will supply the software to complete the 
Low-Down. 

“Remember this is your club”

Don F. Wells
President
DFW73VETTE@att.net
817-784-9660

Our August 100% social was a pool party at Larry & Sylvia Hoaldridge’s house, with dinner provided
by Freeb!rd’s World Burrito. I really enjoyed it, but I am interested in your opinion, so we’ll know 
whether or not we should use them again sometime down the road. Larry, your World Famous 
Firehouse Banana Pudding was out of this world! A BIG thank you to Larry & Sylvia for opening 
your home and your beautiful back yard & swimming pool to us!

Well another SUCCESSFUL TMS event is behind us! As the Timing Chairperson, I want to thank 
Gary Hanna & Gwynne Horton for allowing us to use their travel trailer as the “timing trailer” for the event. I also 
want to thank my “timing helpers”… Donn Beck, Kerry King, Kim West, & Mo Wheeler (and Rick Garabedian for 
his help with setting up the timing lights). I could not have done it without you all!!

Our next 100% social event is our Annual All Corvette Car Show on 10/16. If you are not already signed up to be a 
participant or a worker, I’d like to encourage you to do at least one of those… preferably both! You can find more 
details about the Car Show on the website or in last month’s Low-Down.

Our November 100% social will be a Progressive Dinner on 11/6 in the Eastern Parker County area (Willow Park, 
Hudson Oaks, Weatherford). The first stop will be at the home of Robbie & Carla Schneider for appetizers, then the 
main course will be at Jim & Donna Forsythe’s home in Willow Park. Finally, we’ll travel to Don & Virginia Little-
field’s home in Hudson Oaks for dessert. In addition to bringing an appetizer or dessert (based on the below chart), 
the cost is $6 person ($12
per couple) which gets you a brisket and smoked turkey dinner with all the trimmings! A map & directions to the 
Schneider’s home is included with this email and we’ll have maps to the other two homes available the night of 
the dinner. I won’t be at the October membership meeting, but PLEASE give your money to Donna Forsythe at the 
October meeting, otherwise you will need to mail your money to her so she receives it no later than October 30th… 
the November meeting will be too late!!

If your last name begins with M-Z, bring an APPETIZER
If your last name begins with A-L, bring a DESSERT

We don’t have an official 100% social in December, but believe me when I say you will not want to miss the 2010 
Awards Banquet and Christmas Party on December 11th at the Lonestar Clubhouse Condo at Texas Motor Speedway 
(same location as previous years). The dinner is being catered by Reata again this year, but the menu will be slightly 
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different in that you will have three entree choices… a Traditional option, a Holiday Special option, or a Vegetarian 
option. The cost is $35 per person / $70 per couple for Cowtown members ($45 per person for non-Cowtown guests) 
and I will be collecting your money at the November membership meeting. By then, I will have the menu selections 
finalized and will send out a separate email with your selection card prior to the November membership meeting. 

I’ll be in Eureka Springs for the October membership meeting so I’ll see you at the Car Show!

Candy Beck
CTV, Vice-President
candy.beck@sbcglobal.net
(817) 223-9285

P.S. If you’re going to Eureka Springs next weekend and would like to caravan with us, call me!!

Schneider Home Directions
186 Sandstone Lane - Weatherford, TX 76085 - 817-597-9368

1. Head West on I-30 toward Weatherford. I-30 becomes I-20 /US-80.
2. Exit onto FORT WORTH HWY/US-180 W via EXIT 414 toward
    WEATHERFORD/MINERAL WELLS. Passing car dealerships and Wal-mart.
3. Turn right onto FM 730/Azle Hwy (landmark - pink Malt Shop on left) 
    traveling north - go 2 miles.
4. Turn left onto Sandstone Lane (Inside Sandstone Estates) - come to stop -
    home straight ahead.

~ Parking is available in the driveway and on street ~

It’s that time of year again! RENEWAL TIME! I know you will want to continue to be involved in 
this outstanding club; and all the fun we have as a “large extended family”. We came together for 
our love of the “Great American sports car” and have stayed because of the friends we have made 
combined with all the comradery.  
I will not be at the October membership meeting, so please turn in your form and payment to 
Membership;  they will pass it on to me to complete your NCCC renewals into National Council. 
Payment must be received by November 1 or a $10 late registration fee will be applicable.

September National meeting in St. Louis was a very busy series of meetings, with candidate nomi-
nations and proposed bylaws and rulebook changes. I will touch on the highlights of these at a later date.
We hope that you took the opportunity to come out to TMS to help us host the 14th Annual Super Speedway Week-
end; Cowtown hosted a first class event!!!

October brings car shows and racing events every weekend. Check out the Cowtown website for details.  Speaking 
of car shows, one of the agenda items for the October SWR Governor’s Meeting will be on Car Shows; to add a page 
to our SWR Website for clubs to list their car shows; even if not sanctioned.

Glenda McMahan
2010 NCCC Governor
glenda-gm@att.net
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GOVERNOR’S THOUGHTS

2011 Renewal Time 
See the renewal form in the insert section fo the 

newsletter.
Please fill out the form and return it with your

membership dues to 
Glenda McMahan, Governor

on or before the 11/5/10 meeting.

Get out and enjoy an NCCC Event in your Corvette; if 
not to compete, then at least cruise to the event in it.
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We would like to thank ALL of you that came out to help host the  
14th Annual Super Speedway Weekend at Texas Motor Speedway; 
September 17th thru the 19th.  
We heard lots of great comments from our guests, some stating that “this 
was the best NCCC event that they had ever had the pleasure of attend-
ing.”  Others commented on the “excellent hospitality and fellowship 
of the Saturday Evening festivities” while others liked the course layout 

“something new that chal-
lenged their driving skills”  
So, all of us should be proud of 
the work you did in making this 
event a great success!!!
We had three Novice NCCC 
Competitors on Saturday and 
three more on Sunday which 

were not NCCC nor club members.
We are still finalizing the expenditures, including the actual cost of the 
facility so we hope to have the final income numbers out to you soon.
I would like to provide a high-level recap of the event since we won’t be at 
the October Membership Meeting; especially for those that weren’t able to 
make it out to the event.
Friday, we started around 3pm at the NEXTEL garage getting things 
setup; with rigs starting to show up around 4pm.  We took possession of 
the road course promptly at 5pm to start setting up the course and corner 
worker stations.  Registration and Tech started promptly at 6:30pm with 
two tech lines and a great group working to competitors registered and 
their Vettes teched.
Saturday morning, we started with registering and teching the entrants 
who didn’t show up on Friday night.  The Driver’s Meeting at 8:30 followed 
by course drive thru with the first car out was promptly at 9am, as adver-
tised.  We had a few timing and printer issues but no major delays of any 
kind on Saturday; completing six autocrosses by 3:32 pm.  We opted to call 
it a day to let everyone get back to relax, take a swim and relax before the 
evening activities.  Entrants in the event ranged from a very nice ‘66 coupe 
all the way up to a ZR-1 and every Vette variation in between.
Saturday Night, Phil & Barb had lined up a chef prepared and catered 
Mexican dinner that was amazing.  
They had prepared the breakfast 
room of the hotel where it looked 
like a nice Mexican restaurant; chef 
Manuel Vasquez visited with anyone 
with questions as they came thru the 
buffet line.  He had even prepared 
fancy deserts complete with great presentation, as you can see from the 
photos.  
Following the dinner, we presented the Fastest Time of the Day (FTD) 
Awards; where we had more than one man or woman in the group.
   Novice: Fred Proctor (CTV)
   Group 1S: Bonnie Goodson (OCCC) & Jim Hollinsworth (NTV)
   Group 1: Eileen Fox (TV) & Bob Schnieder (OCCC)
   Group 2: Cindy Morrison (CTV) & Johnny Gann (OCCC)
   Group 3/RP: Jeannie Stuart (OCCC) & Joe Reese (TCCC)
Following the awards, Sylvia took over with 
the NKF Charity Raffle and Auction.  We had a 
great selection of items for the raffle and raised 
over $2100 not counting one remaining auction 
item that will be auctioned at the Nov. Meeting.  
Please see Sylvia’s article for a breakdown of the 
NKF Charity part of this event.

Thanks

Doug McMahan & David Gill
Event Chair & Co-Chair

Sunday we started the day with laps on the Oval at 7:30am for anyone that wished 
to participate.  The Driver’s Meeting was held at 8am followed by a drive thru for 
the five new competitors of the day.  We started the day’s competition promptly at 
9am and we would have been finished noonish, if Chris Gann from OCCC hadn’t 
slid broadside thru the timing lights at 
the finish line; destroying the timing 
head and cable.  This halted the event 
for about thirty to forty-five minutes 
while we rounded up spare equipment 
to get back up and running.  The last 
car of autocross ten returned to the 
garage around 1:30 pm; which was still 
darn good for a day of four autocrosses 
at this track.
The event was now over and the team worked diligently to teardown and repack 
all of the equipment back in the club trailer.  We also found time to wind down, 
relax and vist after wards before we all headed on home.
I would like to thank the following Functional Chairpersons:

   Auto & Safety Tech – Robbie & Carla Schneider 
                                             (stepping in for Paul Meyers due to illness)

   Club Equipment – Hector Sandoval
   Corner Workers – Karyn Fowler
   Coarse Setup & Teardown – David Gill
   Friday Night Hospitality – Phil & Barbara Higbee
   Oval Laps – Rick Garabedian
   Pre-Staging – Cathy Anthony
   Registration – Donna Forsythe
   Rig Parking – Jim Forsythe
   Saturday Night Dinner & Hospitality – Phil & Barbara Higbee
   Staging – Don Wells
   Starter – Scott Wheeler
   Timing – Candy Beck
   Timing Boards – Glenda McMahan
   Timing Equipment – Donn Beck & Kevin Anthony
   TMS Liaison – Rick Garabedian

While they weren’t functional 
chairpersons, I would like to 
thank Gary Hana and Gw-
ynne Horton for loaning the 
club their camper (and gen-
erator); which was utilized 
as the “Timing Facility” all 
weekend.  They also donated 
some large drink containers which they kept filled with ice water and water 
containing electrolytes to help folks combat the heat.
I would like you to also recognize all of the workers that helped at the event; 
most of which are not autocross competitors at all - which shows that Cowtown 
is comprised of a great group of individuals that will step up to do what it takes 
to make our club successful!

Please see our website for full coverage of this event!
Again, Thank You all for your hard work and efforts to make this 

event so successful!

Carlanne Hickman

Busted Timing Head

The Timing Facility

Awards

COWTOWN’S SEPTEMBER NCCC EVENT @ TMS



WEBMASTER
September was a relatively quiet month for website maintainance since we held the only 
NCCC event for the month and our event was the 100%er event for the month as well.
Since the September newsletter, we have added four new event webpages containing 
over several hundred images/photos providing event coverage of our TMS NCCC Event.  
The photos were contributed by Fred & Margaret Proctor, John Dick, Raley & Jo Anne 
Smith and ourselves.
Do you have a desire to be Cowtown’s 2011 Webmaster?  If so, have someone nominate 

you at the October or November Membership Meeting.  This also goes for the rest of the offices that we are 
taking nominations for to fill the 2011 Officer & Board positions.  We are a volunteer organization and we 
welcome you to step up and pick your passion; the club needs good workers to keep it going strong.  You can 
find the job descriptions and qualification requirements on our website as well.
As nominations are taken and accepted, those candidates will be placed on our website.  If a nominee declines, 
their name remains on the web but a D is placed by it so you know who has declined a nomination; so that they don’t get re-nominated.  Candidates have 
the opportunity to provide their Bio which will also be linked off the website.
Cowtown Email Lists: If you change your email address, mailing address, your Vettes, etc., please let membership know so that your address can be 
updated in the Membership Database along with the various email lists. Please send any updates to: ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com
If you have suggestions, questions or comments about how we are managing our Club’s website, please don’t hesitate to give me a shout.  I also encourage 
you to shout if you find any pages that have issues or if there is something you would like to see or things you dislike; after all this is your website and I 
am only the caretaker of the website.

Doug McMahan 
2010 CTV Webmaster • macsvettes@att.net

. . . whatever your Corvette interest is, pursue your passion,  
keep the spirit of fun and fellowship in mind . . . and most of all . . . 

HAVE FUN DOING IT!!! 

Doc Lambert Doug Shilen Red Greenfeder

Robbie Schnieder Don Littlefield Kerry & Nancy McGovern

Fred Proctor Doug & Glenda McMahan Ryan Garabedian
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Our next day cruise will be held on Saturday, November 13th, so RSVP and come join the fun; details are on our website.  The cruise 
will start with a mid-AM departure, enjoy cruising some back roads, grab lunch then we visit the “Roadside America Museum”   The 
Museum is housed in a 100 year old Ford Dealership which has been renovated and now houses a fabulous collection of classic advertis-
ing memorabilia, cars and nostalgic memories.  It contains numerous vehicles, 
one of which is a 1967 Corvette L79 coupe not to mention hundreds of collectible 
items from the 40s, 50s, & 60s’ along with very rare items help to take our older 
visitors “back in time”. They stated that visitors seem to enjoy being reminded of 
a slower and simpler place in their lifetime. It also serves as a history lesson for 

those of the younger generation not fortunate enough to have been a part of that slower era.
You might ask “I really enjoy cruising in our Vette but what is this Cruiser Program all about?” the 
answer is that it is just another form of competition; for those that like to cruise in their Vette.  The 
cruising can be done individually, in small groups or the focus cruises like the ones mentioned above.  Some folks capture cruiser points while cruising 

to NCCC Competition events, out of town car shows, club socials and then when they take short trips with their significant 
other.  
If you are gathering points for this year’s competition and you don’t have the electronic log tracker (Excel spreadsheet), 
contact me and I will send it to you.  There is still plenty of time to be an active cruise participant for 2010; there is still 
enough time to earn a bronze, silver or gold level participation award.   When a ‘sponsored cruise’ is booked, it will be 
placed on the 2010 cruise schedule, you can find them on our website at:  

http://www.cowtownvettes.org/CCP/cruiserpgm.html#CRUISE_SCHEDULE

The 6th Annual Cruiser Photo Contest is coming to an end however, there is still time for you to capture photos 
from neat places your Vette took you in 2010. To compete in this contest, you don’t even have to participate in the Cruiser 
Program.  If you have taken a trip in your Vette you surely have a photo of it somewhere neat …it can even be a group 
of Vettes at somewhere neat – gather your three photos (per person) and have them ready for the November Show; where 
your peers will vote on the photos. The winner(s) will be recognized at the Annual Cowtown Awards Banquet on December 

11th.  Check out the contest information at:  http://www.cowtownvettes.org/CCP/2010/CCP_PC_10.html

If you have an interest in being the 2011 CCP Chairperson, please contact me and I will share my experience around this club function.
If you would like clarifications, or if you have a question or comment about the Cowtown Cruiser Program (CCP), please feel free to give me a call or 
drop me an email.

...keep on cruisin’ & “Save the Wave”

Doug McMahan 
2010 Cruiser Chairperson • macsvettes@att.net

COWTOWN CRUISER

Sylvia Hoaldridge

Bob & Cindy Morrison Jim & Donna Forsythe

Steve Hunley

David Gill

Kevin & Cathy Anthony

Robbie, Doc & Rick in “Tech”

Charity & Registration Area Donald, Carolyn & Carlanne 
working Registration



THANK YOU, Thank You, thank you… to everyone who bought raffle tickets; to those who donated raffle/door 
prizes and auction items:  CORVETTE AMERICA, COWTOWN VETTES, KARLA GANDY, STEVE & DOLLIE HUNLEY, 
DOC LAMBERT, DEBBIE LINDSEY, LONE OAK WINERY, BRUCE LOWRIE CHEVROLET, JAN MAT-CHING, DOUG & 
GLENDA McMAHAN, MID AMERICA MOTORWORKS, THE HAMPTON INN and WALT & SHARON ZSCHIRNT; to 
those who successfully bid on our eight (8) auction items; to those who made donations directly to the NKF; and to 
those who helped me Saturday night at The Hampton Inn:  JOHN ARMES, DONN & CANDY BECK, DON FRANK-
LIN, GARY HANNA, GWYNNE HORTON, SHARON ZSCHIRNT and CHRIS GANN’S (OCCC) daughter, who did a 
fantastic job of keeping me straight by drawing the raffle tickets.

Here are the stats from our Corvettes for NKF fundraiser:
	 50/50 Winner -- $631.00
	 Auction items (8) - $780.00
	 Raffle tickets - $631.00
	 Cash donations (2) - $75.00

A total of $2117.00 was raised, with $1486.00 being sent to the National Kidney Foundation Serving North Texas.

In the letter I wrote to the NKF Serving North Texas today, “The members of Cowtown Vettes and our affiliate orga-
nization, the National Council of Corvette Clubs, Inc., are grateful for the continued work the NKF is doing to bring 
knowledge about the important of healthy kidneys to the public eye. We look forward to holding future events that 
will help benefit the NKF Serving North Texas.”

With YOUR help and the help of our friends in the Southwest Region and NCCC, I look forward to continuing to 
raise money for the NKF Serving North Texas. Stay tuned for further details.

Thank you.

Sylvia Hoaldridge
CORVETTES FOR NKF

THERE IS ONE REMAINING AUCTION ITEM FOR THE NOVEMBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING, with the 
proceeds to also be added to the above dollar amount to the NKF.

 

PRIVATE TOUR & TASTING for up to TEN PEOPLE at Lone Oak Winery, value $100
This is the winery that we had the Corvette Car Show at on May 23rd of this year.  We would encourage you to think 
about this auction item, dig deep into your pockets and help us add to the great numbers shown above!  This winery 
has donated a couple of these to Cowtown each year to help us with our charities; everyone that has attended these 
has really enjoyed it so bid in November and win it.  Remember, the 10 people you take can be anyone; friends, 
relatives, club members, friends from work, etc. your choice and on a date you choose!
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We would like to recognize and thank the following Members (and Guests) for working our 14th Annual Super 
Speedway Weekend Event.  The following list of workers was provided by the Chairpersons:

AUTO SAFETY TECH
N/A (Chairperson)
Bob Morrison
Carla Schneider
Doc Lambert
Don Fowler
Jack Gandy
Raley Smith
Rick Watson
Robbie Schneider
CORNER WORKERS
Karyn Fowler (Chairperson)
Alaine King (Sat)
Bobby Roosz (Sat/Sun)
Carlanne Hickman
Carolyn Atkins (Sat/Sun)
Don Fowler (Sat/Sun)
Donald Hickman (Sat)
Hector Sandoval (Sun)
JoAnne Smith (Sat)
John Dick (Sat)
Karen Watson (Sat/Sun)
Kathy Roosz (Sat/Sun)
Larry Hoaldridge (Sun)
Raley Smith (Sat)
Richard Atkins (Sat/Sun)
Richard Cross (Sun)
Richard Downing (Sat)
Rick Watson (Sat/Sun)
Sharon Zschirnt (Sat)

COURSE SETUP & TEARDOWN
David Gill (Chairperson)
Don Littlefield
Douglas McMahan
Fred Proctor
Harry Rumzek
Hector Sandoval
Kerry McGovern
EVENT REGISTRATION
Donna Forsythe (Chairperson)
Carlanne Hickman
Carol Savage
Carolyn Atkins
Donald Hickman
FRIDAY NIGHT HOSPITALITY
Phil Higbee (Chairperson)
Barbara Higbee
Cory Armes
JoAnne Smith
John Armes
Sharon Zschirnt
PRE-STATING (NEXTEL GARAGE)
Cathy Anthony (Chairperson)
Bob Morrison
Cindy Morrison
Kevin Anthony
Red Greenfeder
Ryan Garabedian
Travis Johnson
RIG PARKING
Jim Forsythe (Chairperson)
Steve Hunley
Dollie Hunley

THANK YOU TO OUR WORKERS

STAGING (TOP OF ENTRY HILL)
Don Wells (Chairperson)
SATURDAY NIGHT DINNER
Phil Higbee (Chairperson)
Barbara Higbee
Cory Armes
John Armes
Sharon Zschirnt
STARTER
Scott Wheeler (Chairperson)
Rick Garabedian
TIMING
Candy Beck (Chairperson)
Donn Beck
Gary Hana
Gwynne Horton
Kerry King (Sat)
Kim West (Sat/Sun)
Mo Wheeler (Sat & Sun)
TIMING EQUIPMENT SETUP
Donn Beck (chairperson)
Kevin Anthony
Rick Garabedian
TIMING BOARDS
Glenda McMahan (Chairperson)
Barb Greenfeder (Sun)
Kim West (Sat/Sun)
Marilyn Bakenhaus (SJCC)
Nancy McGovern
Nancy Wells
Virginia LittlefieldTHANK YOU!!!

It is that time of the year again.  The last TMS NASCAR race of the season is coming up fast!  
The dates of the race are November 4, 5, 6, and 7 and we will need more people for this race 
as I have heard from other areas of the track that need help.  
Here is what I need from you as early as possible.
Your name, your cell number, the day(s) you are able to work and what your hours of available 
are.  

Example:
Name			   Cell Number		  Availability
Rick Garabedian		  817-680-4209		  Thursday, anytime. 
							       Friday 3:00PM to close
							       Saturday - anytime 
							       Sunday  anytime

Even if you gave me this info previously, please give me an update for this race.

Thank you in advance for your help!,

Rick Garabedian
TMS Event Coordinator
Rgarab1@yahoo.com

    INTERESTED IN WORKING TMS RACES?

Event Coordinator - Doug McMahan
       Co-Coordinator - David Gill
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SW Region Clubs
BRAZOS RIVER Corvette Club (BRCC)

Granbury, TX • SW-540
u

CEN-TEX CORVETTE CLUB (CTCC)
Waco, TX • SW-200

u

Corvette Club of OKLAHOMA CITY (CCOC)
Oklahoma City, OK • SW-468

u

Corvette Club of TEXAS (CCT)
Dallas, TX • SW-074

u

CORVETTE OWNERS ASSOCIATION  
of SOUTH TEXAS (COAST)

San Antonio, TX • SW-143
u

COWTOWN VETTES (CTV)
Fort Worth, TX • SW-055

u

LONGHORN Corvette Club (LCC)
Austin, TX • SW-207

u

MID-COAST Corvette Club (MCCC)
Lake Jackson, TX • SW-170

u

MID-TEXAS CORVETTE CLUB (MTCC)
Killeen, TX • SW-185

u

NORTH TEXAS VETTES (NTV)
Fort Worth, TX • SW-555

u

OKLAHOMA CITY Corvette Club (OCCC)
Oklahoma City, OK • SW-131

u

SAN JACINTO CORVETTE CLUB (SJCC)
Houston, TX • SW-063

u

SOONER STATE CORVETTE CLUB (SSCC)  
(Formerly CCO)

Tulsa, OK • SW-423
u

SUN CITIES CORVETTE CLUB (SCCC)
Albuquerque, NM • SW-085

u

TEXAS COMPETITION  
CORVETTE CLUB (TCCC) 

McGregor, TX • SW-569
u

TEXAS CORVETTE  
MOTORSPORTS CLUB (TCMC)

Houston, TX • SW-568
u

TEJAS VETTES (TV)
Plano, TX • SW-163

u

TEXAS OUTLAWS CORVETTE CLUB (TOCC)
Graham, TX • SW-198

u

TIN HALL TOYS (THT)
Santa Fe, TX • SW-392

u

TULSA VETTE SET (TVS)
Tulsa, OK • SW-248

Future Corvette Owners Association (FCOA)
Do you have a son, daughter, grandson, granddaughter, niece, nephew, or are a 
guardian to a child under the age of 16 years. If so, don’t forget to enroll him/her in 
the Future Corvette Owners Association (FCOA), NCCC’s youth organization.   

Website: http://www.corvettesnccc.org/fcoa1.html

2010 Southwest Region NCCC Schedule
    DATES                LOCATONS                                  EVENT DETAILS                                                        HOS

	
10/9	 Waco, TX

	 1st CHOICE – 7 Low-Speed Autocrosses	
TCCC

 
	 At TSTC (Waco Airport)

	  	  	 1st Choice – 1 Event – TBD	
OCCC			   1st Choice – 5 Events – TBD	
MTCC

	
	 10/16-17	 Oklahoma City, OK	 1st Choice – 1 Event – TBD	

SSCC
 

		        Autocross at Sheriff’s Facility and  
                        Drags at Thunder Valley in Noble, OK

	
10/30-31 	 Waco, TX

 	 1st CHOICE – 7 Events			   TV
			   1st CHOICE – 7 Events			   TOCC 
	       All at TSTC (Waco Airport)

	 10/30	 Waco, TX	 SWR GOVERNOR’S MEETING – 8:00 p.m.	 SWR 

	 11/12-13	 St. Louis, MO	 NATIONAL MEETINGS		  Nat’l

Mid-America

 10% Off and Free Shipping

We are working on our next order from Mid America Motorworks. Please let me 
know if you need a catalog or parts. As always I need the part number, price, and 
if necessary, the size or color of the item. You pay for the item when I get it.
No order is too small. It all adds to the $500 total needed.

 James West
Mid America Chairperson
jnk69vette@sbcglobal.net 

5th Annual Car Show

In Granbury

October 9, 2010
Contact Phil Higbee to be a part of 

BRCC car show. He will be taking the 
names of CTV members who want to 

take part in the show.

COWTOWN NEEDS FIVE+ VETTES TO
REPRESENT OUR CLUB - WHY NOT YOU?



COWTOWN VETTES CARS & PARTS

YOUR BUSINESS AD HERE!!!
Contact the Editor for more info.

Arvil Fowler
Owner

5102 Commerical Drive
North Richland Hills, TX 76180
817-503-8947
xhpsolutions.com

Engine Builds-Dyno-EFI Tuning

YOUR FOR SALE AD HERE!!!
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Advertise in the Low-Down!

EIGHTH 
PAGE
SIZE

$100 Year

QUARTER 
PAGE  
SIZE

$150 Year

HALF 
PAGE  
SIZE

$200 Year

SOUTH TOWN  PAINT & BODY
Established in Arlington in 1986

Over 35 years experience

                         All Makes, All Models
	  Approved provider Major Insurance Co. 
	       10% Discount on insurance work   
  
      * Special discounts for Cowtown Members *

      		        Corvette Specialist
                    Frame Work          Restoration

	      Award Winning Paint & Body Work
          Customer references and portfolio available

Gary Potter, Owner
 3620 Graves Blvd.  #6  *   Arlington, TX 76013               

  Shop  817 226-6010   *   Cell  817 538-7402     
 southtownpb@sbcglobal.net                   
 southtownpaintandbody.com

9/
20
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C4 PARTS FOR SALE
* NOS 84-89 Wiper Switch (monts on driver door)
* NOS 84-96 Wiper motor “cover” (plastic assembly-
mounts/controlls wiper motor) (mounts on wiper mo-
tor)
* 84-89 Digital dash trouble shooting guide/killebrew

$30.00 for all three items
Richard Cross 

WANTED
Info on what to carry for a C5 road trip. I have been 
told not to use “inflate a flat” (damage sensors?) and 
also had it recommended (?). 

Thanks,
Richard Cross 

FOR SALE - 2009 ZR1
Fully Optioned - 6,3Xx miles - LIKE NEW

$98,000 O.B.O
Contact:

Kerry Mcgovern
(817) 913-0762 (cell)
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COWTOWN VETTES MARKETPLACE

Austin – Dallas
Fort Worth

www.lonsmith.com

Bob Greene
Senior Consultant
16 Years of Service

Since 1974

Mobile (817) 269-8535
Office (817) 926-8400

Corp (800) 317-4791
Fax (888) 829-2345

majorbob@swbell.net

COMMERCIAL
    RESIDENTIAL

12
/2

01
0

3/
20
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YEARS

ALIGNMENT • BRAKES
TUNE-UP • AIR CONDITIONING

817-275-2451
305 North East Street
Arlington, Texas 76011

WILKERSON AUTOMOTIVE  
& front end service

CHRIS THOMAS

u CTV Member Discount 10% u

Bobby Gorman
Home Inspections
Professional Inspector TREC #9721 

817-454-7410
Residential Inspection Guide by Square Footage
	 Up to 2,000 sq'..................... $250.00
	 2,001-2,500 sq'..................... $275.00
	 2,501-3,500 sq'..................... $300.00
	 3,501-4,500 sq'..................... $325.00
	 Over 4,500 per sq'................ $      .12
Supplementary Inspection Guide by Item
	 Pier & Beam Home............... $150.00
	 Swimming Pool..................... $  50.00
	 Spa....................................... $  25.00
	 Septic System....................... $  50.00
	 HVAC Analysis...................... $  50.00
	   TACLB020156
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COWTOWN VETTES MARKETPLACE
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WHO DOES WHAT

WHO DOES WHAT
u Automotive Performance u

u Transmission u

Bruce Lewis • 940-748-2207
Lewis Performance  

Transmissions
bybb07@LewisPerformanceTransmissions.com

Design & Build Transmissions for Peace of Mind 
and Performance

Joshua Dodson • 817-223-5720
Resurrection Motor Sports

www.C5Alive.com
Certified Technician & Performance Specialist

u Entertainment u

Craig Murphy • 817-228-6595
Craig’s Karaoke Corner

cramrp@sbcglobal.net
Karaoke DJ for Your Party Entertainment Needs

u Home Design and Planning u

Bill Buehler • 817-45PLANS
Professional Design

www.45plans.com
Residential & Commercial: Design, Planning –  

Stock, Custom & Remodel

u AUTOMOTIVE SERVICE u

u Home Inspection u

Bobby Gorman • 817-454-7410
Bobby Gorman Home InspectionS

www.bginspections.com
Professional Home Inspection TREC #9721

Current club members enjoy a FREE “Who Does What” listing.  
Listings renew each December. Contact the Editor for more info. 

Doug McMahan • 817-473-3837
Mac’s Digital Art & Photography

www.macs.douglasmcmahan.com
General Photography, Custom Collages,  

Digital Artwork, Posters, etc.

u Digital Art & Photography u

CHRIS THOMAS • 817-275-2451
WILKERSON AUTOMOTIVE  

& front end service
305 North East Street • Arlington, TX 76011

Alignment • Brakes • Tune-up • Air Conditioning

u Roofing u

Bob Greene • 817-269-8535
Lon Smith Roofing

www.LonSmith.com
Commercial & Residential Roofing; Installation & Repair

CTV Logo  
Merchandise

Hello everyone. Welcome to the Logo Merchandise 
store. There are lots of great things for sale with the 
Cowtown logo on them. Here’s just a sampling of some 
of the things we have for sale:
Caps....................................................................... $  7.50
Visors.................................................................... $  7.50
Sweatshirts............................................................ $20.00  
  (2XL and up slightly higher)
Long Sleeve T-shirts............................................. $15.00 
  (2XL and up slightly higher)
Short Sleeve T-shirts............................................. $13.00
Men’s & Women’s Long Sleeve Denim Shirts..... $25.00
Polo shirts. All different styles............................ $25.00

(Please note that on all shirt orders,  
2XL and up sizes are slightly higher)

If you want your name added to your shirt,  
it’s only $3 more!

Or if you want a Cowtown logo or a certain year  
Corvette on one of your own shirts it’s only $5!

Name tags............................................................. $  7.50
We also have stickers, patches, koozies, and tumblers 
(only two of these left!)

So stop by the Logo table before and after the meeting 
to place your order. You’ll get your order by the next 
meeting.

Thanks!

Karen Watson 
Logo Merchandise Chairperson
rickandkaren@mindspring.com

u FOUNDATION REPAIR & INSPECTION u

DAN SMITH PE • 214-315-3435
ENGINEER

Schedule & Request me as YOUR Engineer
ADVANCED FOUNDATION REPAIR

WHO DOES WHAT


